
Report of the Fendalton/Waimairi Community Board to the Council meeting of 17 November 2005 

3. WORKS, TRAFFIC AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE – REPORT OF 19 SEPTEMBER 2005 
 
 The Board considered the report and accompanying recommendations of the Committee’s meeting 

and resolved: 
 
 3.1 DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 3.1.1 Donald Place – Kerb and Channel Renewal 
 
  The information was received and the Board noted that a further staff report is to be 

made to the Committee following discussions with the bowling club and local residents. 
 
 3.1.2 Fendalton Road/Holmwood Road Intersection – Traffic Management 
 
  The Board noted that the Committee had, under delegated authority, resolved that the 

ban on u-turns for vehicles travelling in a south easterly direction on Fendalton Road at 
the Holmwood Road intersection, be revoked. 

 
  In addition, the Board also decided that the Council, via the Liveable City Portfolio 

Group, be asked to consider funding the approximate cost of $41,000 being the Board’s 
preferred option to modify the central island to enable safe u-turn manoeuvres to be 
undertaken at the Fendalton Road/Holmwood Road intersection. 

 
 3.1.3 Information Updates 
 
  The Board noted that the Committee had received updates on the following projects: 
 
 ▪ Clyde/Medbury at Waimairi Stream 
 ▪ Daresbury Reserve – Upgrade 
 ▪ Chislehurst Place 
 
 

Please Note
Note
Please refer to the Council Minutes for the decision


